
 

 
MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:  All Iowa General Agents 
 
FROM:  Guarantee Trust Life Insurance Company 
 
DATE:   JANUARY 9, 2014 
 
SUBJECT: IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR IOWA INSURANCE PRODUCERS  

MARKETING HOSPITAL INDEMNITY AND OTHER FIXED INDEMNITY 
POLICIES – Bulletin 13-07 

 

On November 27, 2013, the Iowa Division of Insurance issued Bulletin 13-07.  The purpose of this Bulletin is 
intended to remind health insurance carriers and insurance producers duly appointed by them that Iowa 
Insurance Code § 507B.4 prohibits sales presentations which misrepresent the benefits, advantages, conditions 
or terms of an insurance policy.   
 
Insurance producers marketing any hospital indemnity plan or other fixed indemnity plan to an Iowa consumer 
must ensure they describe the benefits, terms and conditions of the plan accurately, so that it is clear the plan is 
a supplemental health insurance plan and does not qualify under the federal mandate as minimum essential 
coverage. 
 
Where the solicitation of hospital indemnity or other fixed indemnity insurance includes a telephone presentation 
by any insurance producer who does not have an established insurance business relationship with the 

consumer, the insurance producer must promptly disclose to the consumer at the beginning 
of the call, and in a clear and conspicuous manner, that the policies and plans being 
offered DO NOT constitute comprehensive health insurance coverage; that such 
policies do not satisfy the requirement of minimum essential coverage required 
under the Affordable Care Act; and that by purchasing the policy or plans, the 
consumer would not be complying with the legal requirement to obtain qualified 
coverage. 

 
It is imperative that you, and any insurance producer who contracts with you and / or your agency, adhere to the 
requirements of Bulletin 13-07.  Please attach a copy of this Notice to your General Agent Agreement with GTL.   
 
You can access the State’s Bulletin at: 
http://www.iid.state.ia.us/sites/default/files/commissioners_bulletins/2013/11/27/bulletin_13_07_indemnity_plan_
market_conduct_pdf_20418.pdf 
 
Please feel free to contact your department of insurance, or GTL at 800-323-6907 if you have any questions on 
this state requirement.  
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